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4000 Kruse Way Place, Bldg. 2, Suite 100 
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Phone 503-636-2204 * Fax 503-636-8310 

 

April 25, 2022 

 

Oregon State Legislature 
Joint Task Force on the Bridge Health Care Program 
900 Court St. NE 
Salem, OR 97301 
 

Co-Chair Steiner Hayward, Co-Chair Prusak, and Members of the Task Force: 

 

On behalf of Oregon’s 62 community hospitals and the patients they serve, the Oregon Association of 
Hospitals and Health Systems (OAHHS) appreciated the process for development of House Bill 4035, 
and we look forward to continuing that conversation as the Joint Task Force on the Bridge Health 
Care Program carries out its legislative directives. As we have stated previously, this policy discussion 
is ultimately about ensuring access to health care for those Oregonians who need it most during this 
transition out of the emergency phase of the pandemic. The discussion should be focused on how to 
help this group of people in the short term and how to create stability for them moving forward.  
 
We encourage the Task Force to continue a collaborative approach with robust stakeholder input 
beyond the members of the Task Force as the recommendations for a new bridge program take 
shape. As a starting point, we highlight the following considerations: 
 

1. We maintain that the bridge program should be a temporary solution. The immediate 
goal is to ease the transition for individuals who are no longer eligible for the Oregon Health 
Plan following redeterminations at the end of the federally declared Public Health Emergency. 
Longer term, the goal should be to transition those individuals to appropriate marketplace or 
employer-based plans or other currently existing and funded programs. We recognize the 
affordability challenges some individuals face even when eligible for marketplace subsidies 
and cost sharing reductions. These challenges are complex and call for a different 
conversation around understanding and addressing underlying cost drivers – such as in the 
health care cost growth target program. The recommendations regarding the bridge program 
must be developed within the context of these overarching policy goals. 

 
2. Provider payments must be sufficient to ensure adequate access to care for enrollees in 

the bridge program. If the program is not financially sustainable for providers, provider 
networks could be disrupted, which could result in care gaps and health inequities for the 
bridge population at a minimum. Further, hospitals across Oregon remain financially and 
operationally fragile as the impact of the pandemic lingers, and the road to recovery will be 
long. Adding more cost burdens to the financial pressure hospitals are already facing puts 
their ability to care for their communities at even greater risk. 

 
3. Oversight and accountability over the state financial impact of the program are critical. 

OHA stated in “Oregon’s COVID-19 Plan – Resilience in Support of Equity (RISE)” that the 
bridge program will “Be fully funded by the federal government (if approved). The plan would 
come at no additional cost to Oregon’s budget” (p. 23). Any potential need for additional state 
funds should be part of any proposals presented to the Task Force and stakeholders and 
should be monitored closely as negotiations with federal regulators unfold. Further, any 
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assumed state budget savings should stay within the Oregon Health Plan and other programs 
that are designed to provide health insurance coverage for Oregonians.  

 
4. The bridge program should not prevent individuals from enrolling in or continuing 

marketplace coverage. Again, we submit that the bridge program should minimize 
disruptions in coverage and care, serving as a safety net for those in need as the system then 
navigates them to a more permanent solution. We caution against creating a program that 
ultimately increases fragmentation in the health insurance continuum and makes navigating 
the system more complex for consumers. 

 
We look forward to continuing this discussion as we all work together toward uninterrupted 
coverage and care for the 1.4 million Oregonians currently enrolled in the Oregon Health Plan. 
 
Thank you,  

 
Sean Kolmer 
Senior Vice President of Policy and Strategy 
Oregon Association of Hospitals and Health Systems 
 


